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Now that I have admitted one of my shortcomings, can we be
transparent and share one possible inadequacy found in most
churches? The issue is that of serving others. We live in a
world  that  thrives  on  instant  gratification  and  self-
centeredness; it can be tempting for even the local church to
lose sight of serving others. The church is the most important
“tool” in the community. The church is home to many meaningful
events and worship services, but it also has a responsibility
to love and help those around its buildings. Paul reminded the
Galatians of their great privilege to be used by God to help
carry the burdens of others.

Galatians 6:1-5

As Christians, we are beautifully like Christ when helping
others in need. The salvation Christ gives us has a purpose in
mind. Our activity following our conversion is part of our
testimony to the world of the power of the redeeming work of
Jesus. This Scripture teaches the importance of being gentle
towards  others.  When  someone  is  struggling  under  a  heavy
burden, they may not need to hear a sermon but instead a
sender of hope. Serving others and offering help go hand in
hand with one another. Each of us has been weighed down with
the burdens of life at various times. In those times, we
prayed for the slightest measure of help from someone else. As
Christians, we can be the answer to someone else’s prayers.



Galatians 6:6-8

Our motivation to serve others is never to be recognized, but
God, in His love, will bless us accordingly. The agricultural
principle of sowing and reaping is prominent in the teachings
of Scripture and even Christ. As believers, we do not ascribe
to the belief of karma, but consequences are universal for
everyone. Our good works do not save us, but if we are saved,
we will be compelled to do good works for the glory of God and
the betterment of others. 

Galatians 6:9-10

One keyword in these two verses is “opportunity.” Each day,
God puts an unlimited number of ways in our path so that we
can  serve  others.  We  may  be  too  busy,  distracted,  or
indifferent to our surroundings, but it does not change the
fact that the opportunities to show Christ to others are all
around us. We must seize those moments. It could be something
as small as helping someone reach for an item on the grocery
store’s shelf or helping change a tire or a million things. Be
willing and able to help when the time presents itself. I pray
if I can help at least one person each day, I will do so, and
if I cannot, I will pull out my phone and find someone who
can. Answer the call to serve others.
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